Calendar for this week

(Details of all groups can be found in the church magazine)

Sunday 1st November

9.30 for 10.am Taste

10.00am **Morning Worship** led by Kathryn Price and Liz Parkinson

No Reflect today. Richard Spurr will lead the music.

6.30pm **Evening Worship** will be led by Ian Castledine

Monday 2nd November

10.30 am Meeting at Les & Wendy Turner's to

pray informally about the Refugee Crisis. Everyone is welcome.

Tuesday 3rd November

10.15am CAMEO

1pm Banners

7pm Reflective Worship

8pm START – discover the basics of the Christian faith. Meeting held

at Jane and Derek Booth's house

Wednesday 4th November

10.30am Wednesday Worship

10.45am Toddlers

Friendly Food is now finished

Thursday 5th November

10.30am Baby Chat

2.30pm Network - Member's afternoon - Bonfire Night

Friday 6th November

Saturday 7th November

Sunday 8th November Remembrance Sunday

10.00am Morning worship led by Philip Peacock and Raymond Francis

There will be no Reflect today

6.30pm Evening Worship with Philip Peacock, Rick Price and the Band



Cheadle Hulme Methodist Church

 $Church\ Office \qquad 0161\ 485\ 1605 \quad Monday-Friday\ 9:30am-3pm$

Website: www.chmc.org.uk
Church email: chmc145@hotmail.com

Circuit website: bramhallwythenshawemethodists.org.uk

Charity Registration No. 1130718

Minister: Rev Philip Peacock Pastoral Worker:- Ray Francis

Children and Family Worker: Emma Coe

Welcome to Worship Notices for Sunday 1st November

A Prayer as we come to worship

O love most powerful strengthen me, O love most sweet let me taste your goodness. O love most dear let me live for you alone. O love most faithful comfort and support me. O love most victorious persevere with me to the end; for your own name's sake Amen

Please pray for those leading our worship today and this coming week (see back of notices)

and also for David James leading morning worship at Bramhall and Bob Bartindale at Centre Point Bramhall in the evening

If you would like someone to pray with you after the service there will be a member of the Prayer Team in the Prayer Space at the back of church.

Please continue to pray for the Horizons Project

We are now well into the work on Phase 2. Thank you for your patience with the disruption of access to the church and room availability.

We are struggling in the church office! Please could you keep requests and drop in calls to a minimum during this time?

Please also pray for the planning work which is now taking place for Phase 3.

Baptism

There will be a baptism today after the morning service (Nov 1st) at 11.45 am for Jemima Goss. If anyone is able to stay and be part of the service to celebrate Jemima joining our church family they are more than welcome. If you are unable to stay, we ask that if possible the noise in the Narthex is kept to a minimum between 11.45 am and 12.15 pm. Thank you.

Advent and Christmas Bookstall, which will include Christmas Cards, will be available on Sunday mornings from October 25th until December 5th. Advent items will be available but only until 15th November.

Peter Crummett has designed a new Christmas card which is on sale 10 for £5

Operation Christmas Child Shoe boxes NEED TO BE IN BY MON 3RD NOVEMBER

Please could you bring your **Action for Children boxes** into the church office during November for Marian or Elaine to collect? Thank you

Lifeshare are looking for volunteers to help at Christmas. If this is something you would be interested in doing, please see the poster on the general notice board. You need to apply by 30th November.

On Wednesday 4th November the Twining Brook Road Homegroup will meet.

Boaztrust – **The UK Asylum System** – **Where are we now.** Mon 2nd 7pm – 9pm and Thurs 5th Nov 11am – 1pm, 110 Oldham Road, M4 6AG. Details on noticeboard

Stockport Prayer Breakfast Thursday 19th November 2015 - The Church in Action on the Streets. Light Breakfast at 7.40am; Programme - 7.55am to 9.00am

22nd November is World Church Sunday. We have a guest preacher, Rev David Friswell from Methodist Church House. He's the Team Leader for World Church Relationships and as well as preaching will give a short talk in Room 2 from 12 o' clock. Please come and hear what should be an interesting talk about the work of Methodism through the World. There will also be a Q & A session at the end of the talk.

Crib Festival We are holding a Crib Festival in church for the local schools during the week beginning 30th Nov, with an Open Morning on Sat 5th Dec. If you would like to be included in any way, stewarding, making refreshments, setting up etc. and especially if you have a nativity set you are willing to loan, please can you speak to Emma.

Boats, Tents and Water Bottles - The Prayer Vigil for the Refugee Crisis.

The thought provoking "Reflection Sheets", which were used to help focus our prayers, are now available, along with some photos – as a reminder, or to allow people who were not able to be there to get a glimpse of the event.

They are in folders with the title "The Journey" – placed in the Prayer space, but intended to be taken away, perhaps for a few days, to help us as we continue to pray. It was really helpful to have an actual boat, tent and so on – many, many thanks to the people who were able to lend them.

The Syrian Refugee Crisis.

Are you already involved in supporting Refugees and Asylum Seekers? Are you or your Church seeking to support Refugees fleeing the conflict in Syria?

Would you like to get involved, but are not sure how to?

Then please come along to a Manchester and Stockport Methodist District Refugee Support Meeting. Thursday 12th November. 10.00am

Lawton Moor Methodist Church, Button Lane, Manchester, M23 0ND

Please come along to share in best practice, to help co-ordinate support across the District, and discover practical ideas to help encourage your Churches to further action.

For more details contact Revd Tim Nicholls at revdtimnicholls@outlook.com

Horizon Event:-

Afternoon Tea Dance Ballroom and Sequence

Sunday 22nd November 2pm – 4.30pm Tickets £6 Available from the church office 0161 485 1605 includes a cream tea and live music by Trevor Todd.

Come and just enjoy listening to the music or dance the afternoon away.

Carbon Offset Fund

In Feb 2009 it was agreed to set up a 'Carbon Offset Fund' to enable those who wish to 'offset' their carbon emissions incurred through travel to do so at church. The fund is used to support projects which are set out in CHMC's 10-year plan aimed at reducing the church's carbon footprint; this includes draught exclusion, roof insulation, cavity wall insulation, double glazing and light sensors.

Suggestions for contributing to the fund:-

Air travel outside Europe - £12 per person (one way)

Air travel within Europe - £7 per person (one way)

Car Travel - £3 per thousand miles (per car)

Envelopes are available near the pigeon holes, if you pay tax, you may wish to gift aid your contribution. Thank you, projects already completed are making a big difference to our carbon footprint.

Christian Aid:-

Baked Alaska Tickets now available from the church office.

The Riding Lights Theatre Company's performance on Friday 13th, Nov., at 7:30pm at St Andrew's Methodist Church, Wythenshawe.